
UPDATE NEWSLETTER                                    December 2021

A Message from Commissioner Williams
Dear friends and partners, 
  
In a year in which we all were called to be Beyond Compare, you truly went above
and beyond.  As the calendar turns to 2022 and we reflect on 2021, I’m amazed by
your resiliency in the face of adversity, your skill in delivering impactful and evidence-
based interventions, and your passion for serving our neighbors who need you most
of all.  As the impacts of the pandemic become more and more clear, we know that
the challenges of working in this field are only going to increase.  But one thing that’s
apparent time and time again is that when the challenge is at its greatest, you all are
at your best.  When the world has given up on a person, you step up with empathy
and life-changing services.  When your community’s issues require innovative
solutions, you step forward with insight and creativity.  When your teammates need a
lift, you reach out with a supportive message or a gesture of kindness.  In this time of
new beginnings, my wish is that you take as much time as possible to reconnect with
your WHY.  Examining our motivations for the things we choose to do is such a
powerful self-reflection tool, and it unlocks the answers to so many of life’s
questions.  



We know that this work continues 24/7/365 at so many locations across the state, so
to those of you working in our hospitals, residential treatment providers, and other
settings where the holidays are another work day, you have my utmost gratitude. 
Your service during this time of year is a priceless gift to help a person rebuild their
dignity and self-respect. 

Wishing you all a Merry Christmas, Happy Holidays, and many many blessings in the
New Year, 

Marie

Public Behavioral Health Workforce
Workgroup Report Published

Report's strategies already translating into funding recommendations

TDMHSAS and TennCare published the Public
Behavioral Health Workforce Workgroup report. 
The document contains research, data, and
strategies for addressing workforce challenges in
publicly-funded mental health and substance use
services, some of which have already translated
into state budget requests proposed to Governor
Bill Lee.

Convened by TDMHSAS and TennCare over the summer, the workgroup was
comprised of diverse stakeholders from public behavioral health provider
organizations, mental health and addiction advocacy groups, colleges and
universities, and the TDMHSAS Planning and Policy Council.  Over the course
of three meetings, participants identified gaps and needs in the public
behavioral health workforce, developed detailed strategies for creating positive
change, and authored the report for key decisionmakers.

Download the workgroup report at this link

https://tn.gov/behavioral-health/workforceworkgroup


The report’s recommendations focus on several key areas of impact including
provider reimbursement rates, licensure modifications, employee benefits and
incentives, pipeline career planning, diversity and inclusion, student loan
forgiveness, expanding internship opportunities, and communicating to
potential students.

“Our response to workforce challenges is really going to define how we in the
public behavioral health sector are able to meet to the increasing need of
mental health and addiction treatment services in the post-pandemic world,”
said TDMHSAS Commissioner Marie Williams, LCSW.  “We are so grateful to
the members of this workgroup for their time, talent, and insight, and we are
excited to partner with them to put the recommendations into practice.”

“While the pandemic has magnified challenges in recruitment and retainment of
mental health and substance use disorder treatment providers, the efforts of the
workgroup and this report will help us to better address the challenges and
continue to provide the highest quality behavioral health services to
Tennesseans,” said TennCare Director Stephen Smith.

Budget proposals from both TDMHSAS and TennCare reflected high-priority
items from the workgroup report including increased funding to allow providers
to pay more competitive wages, sign-on bonuses, post-secondary scholarships,
and internship opportunities.  In all, the agencies proposed $59 million in new
state and federal funding to address issues contained in the workgroup’s
findings.  Items included in Governor Lee’s FY23 budget proposal will be
announced in early 2022 when he delivers his annual State of the State
Address.



Commissioner Williams and TennCare Director Stephen Smith presented the report
and its findings to the attendees at the annual TAMHO conference on December 9.

University of Tennessee - Knoxville
Hosts Collegiate Recovery Academy  

Pictured L to R: Collegiate Recovery Initiative Director Nathan Payne, Metro Drug Coalition

Executive Director Karen Pershing, TDMHSAS Commissioner Marie Williams, UT Director of

Substance Misuse Initiatives Jennifer Tourville, UT President Randy Boyd, TDMHSAS Director of

Faith-Based Initiatives Monty Burks, Faith-Based Community Coordinator Eric Landry

The TDMHSAS Collegiate Recovery Initiative added Recovery Allies in Big
Orange Country during the month of December.  Collegiate Recovery Director
Nathan Payne and the team held a Collegiate Recovery Academy event on the
campus of UT Knoxville on December 2.  Presenters also included Dr. Monty
Burks, Metro Drug Coalition Executive Director Karen Pershing, and Faith-
Based Community Coordinator Eric Landry.  The crowd of students, faculty, and
staff also heard encouraging words of support from UT President Randy Boyd
and Commissioner Williams.  Learn more about the Collegiate Recovery
Initiative at this link on TN.gov.

http://tn.gov/behavioral-health/collegiate-recovery


Celebrating a Successful Year in
Recovery Courts

Governor attends annual conference and graduation ceremony



Governor Bill Lee and TDMHSAS Director of Criminal Justice Services Rebekah Provost-Emmons speak

at the annual TN Association of Recovery Court Professionals conference.

Tennessee's Recovery Courts have a lot to celebrate as 2021 comes to a
close.  The TN Association of Recovery Court Professionals held a successful,
3-day, in-person conference in early December.  Attendees heard from Gov. Bill
Lee, Commissioner Williams, and new State Supreme Court Chief Justice
Roger Page.  The association also honored Deborah Taylor Tate who is
stepping down after a successful and impactful tenure as Director of
Tennessee's Administrative Office of the Courts. 

In addition to hearing from state leaders and making new connections and
reconnecting with old friends from across the state, attendees learned valuable
lessons on intergenerational patterns of addiction, reducing stigma through
language, and more.  The department also recorded several stories from
recovery court judges, staffers, and peers, so stay tuned in the coming months
as those are released.



Governor Lee and Commissioner Williams were also able to share some words
of encouragement to the graduates of the 13th Judicial District Recovery Courts
at their ceremony on November 22 (Link to More Photos). The 13th District in
Cookeville has 2 life-changing courts: a treatment court and a court for
veterans.  Congratulations to all recent graduates who have successfully
completed a recovery court program!

 Project Rural Recovery honored by
Rural Health Association of Tennessee

https://www.flickr.com/photos/govbilllee/albums/72157720171620498


Pictured L to R: Jacy Warrell, RHA Executive Director, Kate Orem and Shellie Hall
from the McNabb Center, Dana Cobb, RHA President, Elaine Jackson, RHA Past

President, Deborah Hillin and Jerry Risner from Buffalo Valley, Inc.

Congratulations to Buffalo Valley and McNabb Center!  Their Project Rural
Recovery mobile clinics were recognized with the Special Exemplary Project
Award from the Rural Health Association of Tennessee. The award recognizes
an organization or group that has successfully developed a unique program or
project that advances rural health.  Project Rural Recovery is a 5 year, $10M
federal grant through TDMHSAS that provides mobile clinics and staff
delivering integrated physical and behavioral health services across 10 rural,
underserved Tennessee Counties.  To learn more about Project Rural Recovery
visit: TN.gov/behavioral-health/ruralrecovery

Climb on up and take a tour on the Project Rural Recovery mobile clinic operated by
McNabb Center!

Wes Geminn Appointed to National
Addiction Treatment Panel 

http://tn.gov/behavioral-health/ruralrecovery
https://youtu.be/94oAU47zKag


TDMHSAS Chief Pharmacist Wes Geminn has
accepted an appointment to the Substance
Abuse and Mental Health Services Administration
(SAMHSA) Center for Substance Abuse
Treatment (CSAT) National Advisory Council.

Council members advise the Center for
Substance Abuse Treatment on ways to improve
access, reduce barriers, and promote high-
quality, effective treatment and recovery
services.  Geminn is one of 12 council members
appointed by U.S. Secretary of Health and
Human Services Xavier Becerra.

Read the full news release on our website at this
link.

MBMHI Develops Orientation
Program to Combat Burnout and

Stress 
Dr. William Lefton (MBMHI’s Forensic/Psychology Director), Dr. Joanna Hachtel
(MBMHI's Newest Psychologist), and Ursula Bell (MBMHI’s Forensic
Coordinator) drafted a proposal to MBMHI’s Administration to see if they could
talk with new employees during their orientation about how to combat Burnout
and Stress on the job. The proposal was accepted and the first dialogue about
how to combat burnout and stress with new employees was initiated in
November and it went really well. 
  
Dr. Joanna Hachtel says that talking about these issues will hopefully help new
employees have a foundation for how to identify burnout and how to ask for
help when needed so that they can continue to do this hard but incredibly
important work. 
  
During Employee Appreciation Week in November at Moccasin Bend, Ursula
and other members of the Retention/Morale Committee (Special Shout Out to
Keye Blackmon- Training Specialist 2 for his knowledge and guidance on the

https://www.tn.gov/behavioral-health/news/2021/12/3/tdmhsas-chief-pharmacist-appointed-to-national-addiction-treatment-panel.html


subject of Burn Out & Stress) set up a booth in the lobby to bring more
awareness to All Staff about Burnout and Stress. Ursula says, to be the best
caregivers to our patients, we need to focus on taking care of ourselves also
and recognize the Signs of Burnout and Stress before they become a problem.
Being aware of stress and burnout signs and knowing how to prevent them
helps us to serve our patients effectively and helps us to enjoy a healthy
work/life balance.

TDMHSAS New Hires and
Promotions

  
We're excited to welcome Stephanie Cooper to
Team TDMHSAS!  She's joining the Office of
Wellness and Employment as Assistant Director. 
Stephanie most recently worked at Centerstone
where she helped integrate physical and mental
health services before moving over to the
Supportive Services for Veteran Families
program working to help end veteran
homelessness. In her final role at
Centerstone, Stephanie served as the Program
Manager of the Keys to Recovery program,
working with individuals experiencing
homelessness as well as substance use and
mental health issues. In this role she also worked
with the local Continuum of Care participating in
multiple committees and serving as the Chair of
the HMIS Oversight Committee in an effort to
effectively end homeless in Davidson County. 
Welcome Stephanie!

Welcome Keye Blackmon to Central
Office HR as the agency’s Talent
Management Director!  The lure of
Central Office pulled Keye away



from Moccasin Bend Mental Health
Institute (MBMHI) where he most
recently served as a Training
Specialist.  Prior to being promoted
to Training Specialist, Keye was
employed at MBMHI as an LPN.
 Keye became a Certified Facilitator
in 2015 and graduated from the
Commissioner’s Leadership
Academy in 2019.  As the Talent
Management Director, Keye will be
responsible for department
employee and leadership
development, recruiting and
retention, and performance
management. 

In his free time, Keye enjoys working in the community, particularly with at-risk
youth and has volunteered with the Red Bank High School Quarterback Club
for the last two years. Keye’s vision in his new role is to maximize collaboration
between the RMHIs and assist with optimizing internal talent, in addition to
recruiting great external candidates.   

Shout Out!
Shout out to Sam Boukli!  The TDMHSAS
Assistant Deputy Council can add marathon
runner and St. Jude Hero to his list of
accomplishments.  Sam ran the St. Jude
Marathon in Memphis on December 4.  With his 4
hour and 54 minute feat of endurance, Sam
raised $1,615 for the kids at St. Jude.  Way to go
Sam!

MTMHI had a wonderful response to
their inaugural Turkey Trot



competition this year! Each unit was
given a bag of craft supplies and
asked for staff and patients to work
together in making their turkey.
Despite receiving the same items,
each unit made its own unique
model of a turkey. Unit I was the
winner of the competition with their
turkey and family of smaller turkeys
at its side.

Thank you to Kelly Whitted for capturing the sunrise over Middle Tennessee
Mental Health Institute. 

If you'd like to "shout out" to a TDMHSAS colleague, please send an email to
Kearston.Winrow@tn.gov. Tell us who you'd like to recognize and why.

Service Awards

mailto:Kearston.Winrow@tn.gov?subject=Shout%20Out!


Congratulations to all TDMHSAS employees on your service awards. Thank
you for your continued commitment and dedication to serve the citizens of
Tennessee. Because the pandemic disrupted last year's recognition, we're
excited to celebrate employees who marked milestones in 2021 and 2020.









Save-the-Dates
 Planning and Policy Council Meetings

Planning and Policy Council meetings return in 2022. 
  
To listen to recordings of past meetings, and to verify the schedule and plans
for future meetings, please visit the department website at these links:  
Statewide and Committee meeting schedule 
Regional Committee meeting schedule 

TDMHSAS is committed to providing individuals with disabilities an equal
opportunity to participate in and benefit from TDMHSAS programs, activities,
and services. To request reasonable accommodations or modifications, please
contact Amy Holland at amy.holland@tn.gov at least 10 business days prior to
the meeting. Requests for accommodations or modifications made after the
deadline will be honored to the maximum extent feasible, but it may not be
possible to fulfill them. 

Resources  
Call or text for emotional support for healthcare

workers, �rst responders, and teachers

https://www.tn.gov/behavioral-health/planning1/council-overview/statewide-committee-meeting-schedule.html
https://www.tn.gov/behavioral-health/planning1/council-overview/regional-council-meeting-schedule.html
mailto:amy.holland@tn.gov


In the event of a mental health emergency ...

For questions about addiction treatment/referrals ...



To talk with a TDMHSAS Consumer Advocate ...



https://www.tn.gov/content/dam/tn/mentalhealth/documents/TDMHSAS_MVV_Onepager.pdf


We hope you've enjoyed this issue of the Update!
If you have news to share (a story idea, accomplishment,

provider news, etc.) or if you'd like to be added to the
distribution list, please email:  the O�ce of
Communications at OC.TDMHSAS@tn.gov.

And please connect with us on social media!

https://www.tn.gov/content/dam/tn/mentalhealth/documents/TDMHSAS_MVV_Onepager.pdf
mailto:OC.TDMHSAS@tn.gov
mailto:OC.TDMHSAS@tn.gov


Thanks to our Facebook family for "liking" us and sharing our posts! 
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